
 
 

 
           Notice to Competitors 

Saturday 30 August 
Class Monkeys Long Course Race 

                    
 
 
 

The race committee and the Bluebird Association have made the decision 
to postpone the races for Saturday 30 August  due to a forecast of 
inclement weather. 
 
The next and final race day for the Class Monkey Series  will be for 2 x 
short course races on Saturday 13 September. 

 
Rationale:  
Gale Warning for Saturday for Port Phillip 
 
Winds: Southwesterly 25 to 30 knots, reaching up to 40 knots early in the 
morning. Winds decreasing to 15 to 25 knots in the middle of the day then 
tending westerly 15 to 20 knots in the evening.  
Seas: 1.5 to 2.5 metres, Weather: 90% chance of showers, with possible 
small hail in the morning.  
 
While the Gale warning may drop by the proposed start time it is 
anticipated that the winds will remain above 20 Knots with a confused sea 
state and gusty conditions making for unsafe conditions for the fleet. 
 
 
Owen Church 
Sailing Manager 
17:00 29 August 2025 
 


